Mid-Atlantic Chapter:



ACAMC	BOD
President	Jack Miller
Vice President	Rich Pennington
Secretary Treasurer	Bill McCullough
Director at Large	Rick Follett



Despite numerous challenges, the Ammo Chiefs Association Mid-Atlantic Chapter (ACAMC) was still able to support the Ammo Community within our area of responsibility (AOR).

Due to numerous health issues, members on business travel, and members in the middle of moves, we were not able to hold our quarterly meeting in September nor did we participate in the fall fundraiser at the Richmond International Raceway.

Michael "Jake" Jacobsen sent out the requests for the Troops-in-Need and the Sharp Ammo Troop inputs from the units within our AOR. Jake and our President, Jack Miller, acquired information, and processed the packages, for two Air Combat Command award winners from the 1st Fighter Wing:

Outstanding Munitions Technician of the 2nd Quarter (Apr-Jun 2019), A1C John J. Campitell, Jr., and Outstanding Munitions Manager of the 2nd Quarter (Apr-Jun 2019), MSgt Grayson M. Morales.

Both winners received a certificate, chapter coin, and \$50.00 Visa gift card from the chapter. Congratulations!

Phil Kennedy started the shopping for the Holiday Care Package program. Our chapter budget, coupled with donations of \$500.00 from the ACA and \$366.00 from the Corvette Marque Club of Seattle (CMCS) raffle, allows about \$1,650.00 available for goodies and shipping. Thanks to the ACA and CMCS for stepping up to the plate again with their generous help!

We are in the process of obtaining nominations for Chapter President. This is turning into a difficult task due to the aforementioned health, travel, and moving issues. We hope to resolve this so we can hold the voting prior to our December meeting.

Our next meeting will be held on December 7th at the Richmond, VA area. At that time, we will decide of what Troops-in-Need will get our support and evaluate the packages submitted for the Sharp Ammo Troops award program.

IYAAYAS!